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September 2022
Dear Ladybug Parents,


We would like to welcome you to Espree, the new school year and the Ladybug Classroom. We have so many exciting things that we would like to share with you in this first of many newsletters. We would like to start by introducing ourselves to you.

Hi, my name is Andrea Gunn.  I have worked at Espree since the school opened in 1998. I have enjoyed being a Ladybug teacher for the past 18 years!  I have a daughter named Brooke who just turned four!  We enjoy the great outdoors and our dog, Hank. I am looking forward to a great year and meeting you and your child.  

Hi, I am Misty Ruth. I have been teaching in the Ladybug Classroom since the school opened in 1998. I have loved every minute of working at Espree and I love this age group. I have an associate degree in Early Childhood Education and a bachelor’s degree in Behavioral Science. I grew up in Littleton and moved away briefly to attend college, where I met my husband and shortly after graduation, we moved back to the Denver area. This year, our son Brady will be a sophomore at the University of Oregon and our daughter Rebecca will be a junior in high school. I am so excited to start another school year at Espree and to get to know all our new families.

Hi, My name is Erin Johnson. I have been married to my amazing husband, Jim for 22 years. We have two daughters. Mia will be a sophomore at CSU and Julia will be a Junior at Rock Canyon. We also have an adorable little dog, Greta, who is spoiled! I was born and raised in Colorado. I went to Washington State University where I received my teaching license in Elementary Education and my Early Childhood license. I returned to Colorado where I taught first grade for 2 years at Wildcat Elementary. I taught kindergarten for 2 years in Larkspur and 7 years of preschool at Christ Lutheran Preschool. This will be my second year teaching at Platte River Academy Preschool. I look forward to getting to know you and your child. We are going to have a fantastic year.
Every month the Ladybugs will focus on a new social studies theme. September’s theme will be “Getting to Know You.” We will learn about our school, family, friends and our neighborhood. We will go over safety and school rules. We will also focus on how special we are. The class will discuss our different appearances, families and what makes us all unique. We will also learn about making new friends and will work on important life skills.

Please keep in mind some children may experience separation anxiety which is very normal in young children and can happen any time during the day or during the school year. When your child gets busy playing or involved in an activity, they begin to feel safe and relax and have fun. The best thing for a parent to do when your child is having a hard time saying good-bye is to reassure him or her you will be back, give them a hug and a kiss, wave at the window and go on with your day. The longer the parent lingers, the harder it is to say good-bye and the more upset the child becomes. Also keep in mind, if your child feels you have anxieties about leaving them, they become anxious themselves. You can always call during the day to see how they have adjusted or feel free to talk to the teachers as well.
This year in the Ladybug Room we will be encouraging the development of independence, language, self-help and social skills. To help develop these skills, we will be working on dressing ourselves, self-help skills in the bathroom and good manners. To help with these areas, please keep all personal items such as pacifiers, toys and food at home. Toys can get lost, broken or create disagreements. Snack is provided in the morning and in the afternoon. Food becomes a problem when others in the class have life threating food allergies and their friends want to share. Thank you for your help.

Weather permitting; we will try to get outside everyday. Please provide appropriate clothing and shoes for outdoor play and an extra pair of clothes in case of a bathroom accident. Please be sure to label all of your child’s belongings. While the weather is still warm, please bring your child with sunscreen applied and we will reapply it in the afternoon.


Please note that our day starts at 8:30. It is important for your child to be here on time in order for him or her to obtain the full benefits of our curriculum.  If your child will be arriving after 8:30 or if they will be absent for the day, please let the school know.
Important date for your calendar:
· Monday, September 12th - Broncos’ Day - wear your Broncos gear or orange and blue.

We can’t wait to start the new school year! We look forward to getting to know you and your child. If you have any questions, please feel free to speak with any of us at any time. We will be happy to help in anyway!

Mrs. Ruth, Mrs. Gunn and Mrs. Johnson
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Ladybug Fall Schedule
    8:30 Arrival and Opening
8:50 Gross Motor/ Centers
9:40 Snack
10:00  Small Group

10:20 Recess

10:50 Free Choice
11:10 Small Group
11:30 Lunch

12:00 Story Time
12:30  Nap

2:30 Snack

3:00  Recess 
4:00 Free Play

5:30 Dismissal

*Spanish two mornings a week
